WPCA Meeting
June 9, 2022 
  6:00 PM
Old Lyme Library
 2 Library Lane, Old Lyme, CT

Type of meeting:  Regular
Secretary:  Joan Lanzo
Attendees:  Rich Ramondetta, Will Szestakow, Dick Hrinak
Absent:  Bud Phelps, Bill Griffin, Norm Church, Helen Francis, Ken Russell

Secretary’s Report:
Dick made a motion to approve the Secretary’s Report from 5-12-22 and Will seconded.  All were in favor and the motion carried unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:
Rich read the Treasurer’s Report and stated that operations were running to budget but had one area of concern regarding a home recently sold on Seaview which was showing behind in assessment payments.  Rich stated that he sent an email to Helen Francis asking her to investigate when she returned from vacation.
Will made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report and Dick seconded.  All were in favor and the motion carried unanimously.

Bioxide Report:
Will reviewed the Bioxide report and stated that consumption has been approximately 50.72 total from June 1-8 and based on this daily average, he anticipates that June 2022 usage should be less costly than June 2021.  He also said that there is $2,796.00 in the budget remaining for bioxide.

Chairman’s Report:
Rich stated that the control panel at the pump station has become obsolete and in need of replacement.  He stated that Will had researched options and received a quote from Carlsen Systems of $61,420.00.
Rich said that due to the cost, Will conducted further research and found another vendor,  Control Systems of CT, which could provide the same product and installation for $10, 850.00.  The Board discussed and realized that with this cost savings, the Association could purchase 2 boards and use 1 to replace the current obsolete panel and maintain a spare in case of failure at either Stanhope or the boat basin.  
Will made a motion to purchase 2 panels from Control Systems of CT and Dick seconded.  All were in favor and the motion carried unanimously.

Rich stated that he will forward the ozone report to the Board of Governors when Will has a Board member that can investigate it futher.  

New Business:
Dick  made a motion to nominate Will Szestakow to step in as Chairman of the Board since Rich will be retiring.  Rich seconded and all were in favor.  The motion carried unanimously.

Adjournment:
Will made a motion to adjourn and Dick seconded.  All were in favor and the motion carried unanimously.



